
AD HOC COMMITTEE ON REDISTRICTING MEETING MINUTES 
November 23, 2021 

 
 
The Ad Hoc Committee on Redistricting of the Broome County Legislature met remotely on 
Tuesday, November 23, 2021, via Zoom Videoconferencing. 
 
Members Present:  D.J. Reynolds (Chair), C. O’Brien, M. Pasquale, B. Weslar, M. Whalen, 

D.D. Reynolds, J. Bertoni, J. Hanrahan, M. Johnson 
 
Members Absent:  None 
  
Others Present: A. Martin, M. Tanzini, J. Scott, R. O’Donnell, Legislature; County officials 

and staff, and members of the public 
  
The Ad Hoc Committee on Redistricting meeting was called to order by the Chairman at 5:19 
PM. The Committee took the following action with regard to the matters before it: 
 
There were several discussions regarding the recently passed State Municipal Home Rule & 
Standards for Redistricting, procedures for map development, the scheduling of future 
meetings, how to access public documents regarding the Ad Hoc Committee, district population 
deviations, the GIS Redistricting Map Application, submission of public comment, submission 
and sponsorship of maps, the Legislative process surrounding redistricting and the Board of 
Election process surrounding redistricting. 
 
The following are the action items that came out of the meeting: 

• All meeting materials will be available on the Broome County Legislature Website. 

• Public comments can also be submitted via the Broome County Legislature Website. 

• All Committee members can submit and sponsor maps for committee consideration. 

• Mr. Whalen made a motion to adopt the State Home Rule Standards for Redistricting, 
seconded by Mr. D.D. Reynolds. Mr. Martin mentioned that Mrs. Johnson had joined the 
meeting.  
Ayes-9, Nays-0. Motion Carried.  

• Mr. D.J. Reynolds announced that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 
30, 2021, at 5:15 via Zoom.  

 
There being no further business to come before the Committee at this time, a motion to adjourn 
was made by Mr. Pasquale, seconded by Mrs. O’Brien. The meeting adjourned at 6:29 PM. 


